November 12, 2020

Board Meeting November 2020


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
NOVEMBER 9, 2020
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held Monday, November 9, 2020 at 7:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees James Buck and Caleb Runyon.  Absent: Trustees Troy Ganton and Robert Drain. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  none.
Reports:  County Commissioner Earl Poleski reported on the County.  Police Chief Howard Noppe reported that the past month has been quiet.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Buck to approve the following disbursements for October 2020:  General Fund $75,890.45; Fire Department Fund $44,331.61; Street Light Fund $5,680.13; Building Inspections Fund $5,562.40; Sewer Fund $39,654.22; Water Fund $57,962.44; Trust and Agency Fund $414.00; Current Tax Collection $128,686.25.  Roll Call: 5 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Stonestreet to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $168,884.56. Roll Call: 5 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Buck to approve the Regular Board minutes of October 12, 2020.  Approved.  Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Buck to approve the Special Board minutes of October 28, 2020.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Stonestreet and seconded by Runyon to accept the following items under the consent agenda Financial Report for October 2020; General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for October 2020; Public Safety Reports for October; Election Committee Meeting of October 13, 2020 and the minutes of the meeting regarding Residential Appeal.  Approved.
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   Supervisor Herlein brought the board up to date on Township Activities including the status of road work and the possible suit regarding the decision of the Residential Appeal Board.
NEW BUSINESS:
Jackson County Designated Assessor Interlocal Agreement and Resolution      An agreement with the County and a resolution to designate the County Assessing Department to become the Township Assessor in the case of a poor state AMAR rating.  Roll Call:  5 yes.  Approved.   

Dave Herlein presented Caleb Runyon with a certificate of appreciation for his time as Spring Arbor Board Trustee.

Howard Noppe asked that the board approve the acceptance of unclaimed money found in the clean-up of an abandoned car.  After doing due diligence to contact the owner and the passage of 6 months the money may be accepted by the Township.  A motion was made by Buck and seconded by Stonestreet to allow the acceptance of this unclaimed money.  Roll Call:  5 yes.  Approved.

Public Comment:  Aaron Losey inquired on the status of the water project.  Josh Walz thanked Caleb or his service as Trustee.  Julia Stonestreet wanted to thank the election workers for all that they did and gave a short accounting of the numbers for the November 3 General election.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the December 14, 2020 regular board meeting
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